
NEWSLETTER
T h u r s d a y  4 t h  J u l y  2 0 2 4

S u m m e r  2  T e r m
 

JULY
Mon 8th-Fri 12th
Transition week

All children to their new
class

Weds 10th at 1.15pm
Dress rehearsal for show

Thurs 11th
Crucial Crew event (Yr 6

only)
Fri 12th

Summer production
Tues 16th

Flamingo Land trip 
(Conkers and Oak Trees)

Weds 17th
Yr5 Taster Day (Norton

College)
Weds 17th

Yr 6 treat day: Allerthorpe
Lake

Fri 19th Last day of term
End of year celebration
assembly (9.30am-11am)

Yr 6 vs parents rounders (11-
12) 

Yr 6 parents stay for lunch
(12-1)

Pop-up Library Dates;
11th July (Collection only)

Please ensure you clear
any ParentPay balances

Together We Can

DIARY DATES

Hello everyone 

Last week you should have received your child/ren’s end of year report.
If you have got any comments or questions about the report, please do
make an appointment to speak to your child’s class teacher. 

Thank you to all of you who completed our parent survey. We are
pleased to share the very positive results. Please see further in the
newsletter for the analysis of this.

Rehearsals for our end of year school production are in full swing. We
are looking forward to sharing it with you on a Friday 12th July. The first
performance will be at 9.30am until 10.30am, with refreshments served
from 9am for a small donation to FOLS. The second performance of the
same production, will be at 2pm-3pm. We would politely ask that you
only come to one of the performances for capacity reasons. 

Finally, on behalf of the staff and children, I warmly invite everyone to
join us for our end of year celebration on the last day of term, Friday
19th July at 9.30am until about 10.45am. We will be saying goodbye to
our wonderful Year 6 team Zak, Poppy, Olivia, Nathan, Jacob, Betty,
Bella and Bailey as well as celebrating achievements and the school
year involving all our children. There will be singing performances from
the whole school, choir as well as musical showcases. It is always a
great celebration, and we welcome parents from across the school, not
only Year 6, to join us.

Thank you for an incredibly supportive year. Staff really value the
partnerships we have to ensure success for our pupils; your children. 

My best wishes

Sian Mitchell  
Headteacher

School Attendance
24 June 2024 - 28 June 2024

Our school weekly attendance was: 86.6% 
This was below the primary national average of 94.1%

Attendance this week so far: 85.2% 
Attendance this term so far: 93.3% 



Our Safeguarding Team at Leavening CP School: 
Our Designated Safeguarding Lead is: Mrs Mitchell 

Our Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead is: Mrs Bennett | Our Safeguarding Governor is: Dr Neil Audsley

Important information from North Yorkshire Safeguarding Children Partnership  

Summer is here, and in just a few short weeks, children and young people across the
Country will begin their summer holidays. Living in North Yorkshire, our children have the

privilege of enjoying the beautiful countryside and visiting various tourist attractions.

Our goal is for children and young people to be Happy, Healthy, Safe, and Achieving in life.
These principles are the foundation of our Partnership. We want children and young people

to enjoy their holiday time and remain safe. This July, we aim to raise awareness of
common issues that may expose children and young people to danger, much of which is

preventable.
One popular pastime for families is visiting open water, whether it's a lake, reservoir, or the
sea. However, many children, young people, and even parents and carers are not aware of

the dangers open water can pose. These dangers include diving into shallow water,
unpredictable undercurrents, water temperature, and deep water, all of which can lead to

potentially fatal accidents that are often preventable.

We urge all professionals to familiarise themselves with our water safety advice for parents,
available here, and to promote awareness with families throughout July and August.

With children and young people at home during the holidays, they are more likely to spend
time with family pets, including dogs. Nobody expects their dog to bite, and we often

underestimate the potential danger our beloved pets may represent. Shockingly, 91% of
bites to children happen at home with a dog they know.

We, again urge professionals to promote how to keep children, young people, and family
pets safe and happy together. Please familiarise yourself with and promote our information

for parents available here.

These are just two of the many risks children and young people could be exposed to over
the summer period. Remember to always be professionally curious and advise parents and
carers of these and other risks such as road, cycle, and pedestrian safety; burns and scalds;

and the swallowing of harmful substances and items (e.g., button batteries and super
strong magnets).

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/parents-carers/water-safety/
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/parents-carers/help-guidance-and-support/dog-safety-how-to-keep-your-child-and-dogs-safe-and-happy-together/


Comments:
“Nursery is fab. We love it. We love that you have wrap around care for nursery”

“Great support from nursery upwards”
“Very aware of spotting minor difficulties in learning and finding ways to help children develop and flourish”

“My child enjoys going to this school. They are thriving in this stimulating and nurturing environment”
“Fantastic school, amazing staff. So honoured to have my child at this school.”

“Brilliant school- a real family feel for my daughter. Would recommend to others (and have done)”

We will consider:
• A more thorough communication of curriculum to our nursery parents by way of half termly curriculum newsletters.

• Further parents voice on how the school can ensure it has higher expectations for children- we will hold parent forms
and focus groups and survey in the autumn term.

• Further parents voice on how the school can ensure we make sure our children behave well- although all parents
agreed, we had a higher number of parents who only agreed rather than strongly agreed compared to other statements.

As above we will hold parent forums and focus groups and survey in the autumn term.

Strengths of our school:
• All children are happy and safe at school.

• All parents agree that pupils are well behaved.
• There is good communication about the school curriculum.

• The parents all agree the curriculum offer is strong.
• Parents are well informed about their children’s progress.

• For a small school and small staff, the extracurricular offer is good.

Thank you to all of you who completed our parent survey. We are pleased to share the very positive results:

Parent Survey Analysis (Summer 2024)



Recent highlights from Oak Trees class
Murton Park -

Oak Trees had a blast at Murton Park going back to the beginning to the stone age! We had a fantastic day which
comprised of learning the stone age timeline, dressing up like cavemen and cavewomen, researching artifacts,

grinding flour, hunting animals, making clay pots, farming the land and more! The children were fantastic and had
some brilliant stone age knowledge to show off! This trip was a great link to our school show of rock bottom, and

many of the jokes began to make more sense with some cavepeople context! We were even treated to a real murder
mystery story at the end!  Thanks again to the adult helpers for the support on the trip.

Year 6 Friendship afternoon
On Monday, we welcomed three local primary schools to Leavening for a year 6 friendship building day. We were
able to build great connections and had a great time. We started the afternoon with an outdoor picnic together,

with the rain thankfully holding off! We then teamed up for some sport themed games and activities. 
After this we completed team building challenges, get to know you games and friendship building activities. It

was wonderful to see some secondary school friendships begin to be built and this was a brilliant opportunity for
our Year 6 to get meeting new people!

Reading Competition Reminder!
Don’t forget Mrs Raines is running a competition for our final school term.

 She is challenging EVERYONE to be ‘caught reading’ and to send in photographic evidence. 
 You could be ‘caught reading’ in your favourite reading spot, with a reading companion or

somewhere rather different!
Please can all entries be sent in or emailed to the school office by Friday 12th July, 

ready for the prize finale on the final week of term. 
All teachers are being challenged to join in the competition too, which the year 6 children will be

looking at to decide who will get a prize! We are really excited to see all of the amazing entries!

Please support our Summer ice loll﻿y sale! 
Every Friday: Large Ice Pops: 50p each

Raising funds for Friends of Leavening School






